
 POLICY
IRRIGATION AND SPRINKLING SYSTEMS 

It is the policy of the Board of County Road Commissioners of the County of Kalamazoo (Board) to 
prohibit the installation of irrigation and/or sprinkling systems in the public road right-of-way except by permit 
and then only in the landscaped areas of boulevards and the center islands of cul-de-sacs. 

All irrigation and/or sprinkling systems both permitted in the right-of-way and those on private property 
outside of the public right-of-way must be designed and operate so that no water is sprayed onto the traveled 
portion of the roadway as that water creates a hazardous unsafe condition to the motoring public. 

The Board including all contracted to this board have no responsibility or liability for moving, 
maintaining, replacing or upgrading any irrigation and/or sprinkling system located in the public road right-of-
way nor does this Board have responsibility or liability in the event of damage to irrigation and/or sprinkling 
systems located in the public right-of-way. 

Adopted: 7/19/77 
Amended: 11/1/94 
Amended: 7/29/03 
Amended: 5/31/05 
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